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Measures in place to combat anti-social behaviour in
the borough ahead of the Epsom Derby
Councillors have agreed to adopt a Public Space Protection Order (PSPO) to tackle anti-social behaviour in the borough ahead of
this years’ Epsom Derby.

This order, which was brought to Tuesday night’s full Council meeting, extends the powers of a previous, alcohol-related PSPO to
the whole borough and includes the following new prohibitions:

Harassing or intimidating residents, businesses or members of the public.

Threatening any person with violence and/or being verbally abusive towards any person.

Wearing a piece of clothing with the intent to obscure or hide their identity for the purposes of committing crime
and/or anti-social behaviour.

Acting, or inciting others to act, in an anti-social manner, which is likely to cause harassment, alarm or distress to any
person.

Joining or remaining in a group of two or more people which is acting in a manner that is likely to cause harassment,
alarm or distress to any person.

Consumption of alcohol following a verbal warning by an authorised person to stop. An authorised person includes a
Police Constable, Police Community Support Officer, a Council Officer, or any other person authorised by the Council.

It was also confirmed that the amount payable for fixed-term penalty notice for this and for any future PSPOs is £100, discounted
to £80 if paid within 10 days.

Councillor Shanice Goldman, Chair of the Crime and Disorder Committee, said:

“We know the safety of the Borough is important to residents so I am pleased that the new Public Sector Protection Order has
been formally adopted by the council. The PSPO is a new tool specifically for the Epsom & Ewell area which will allow police and
appropriate council staff to address antisocial behaviour effectively, without immediately resorting to arrests.

“With the Epsom Derby coming up in June, I hope this order will ensure a more enjoyable experience for everyone on the day, as
well as a safer environment in the borough going forward.”
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